
 
 

C O U R T  F A C I L I T I E S  A D V I S O R Y  C O M M I T T E E :  

S U B C O M M I T T E E  O N  C O U R T H O U S E  N A M E S  

M I N U T E S  O F  O P E N  M E E T I N G  

October 7, 2016 
12:00 PM –12:30 PM 

Conference Call 

Advisory Body 
Members Present: 

Hon. Keith D. Davis, Chair 
Mr. Anthony P. Capozzi 
Hon. David Edwin Power (Ret.) 
Mr. Thomas J. Warwick, Jr. 

Advisory Body  
Members Absent: 

Hon. Donald Cole Byrd 
Hon. Jeffrey W. Johnson 
Hon. Gary R. Orozco 

Others Present: The following Judicial Council staff/others were present: 

Mr. Chris Talbot, Deputy Executive Officer of Facilities, Superior Court of Riverside 
County 
Mr. Chris Magnusson, Capital Program 

O P E N  M E E T I N G   

Call to Order and Roll Call 
The chair called the meeting to order at 12:00 PM, introductions were made, and roll was taken. 

D I S C U S S I O N  A N D  A C T I O N  I T E M S  

Item 1 
Naming Request for the New Juvenile Courthouse in Murrieta 

Mr. Chris Magnusson presented the request from the Superior Court of California, County of 
Riverside, indicating that there is a juvenile courthouse under construction in the City of 
Murrieta in the Southwest Justice Center. He stated that this new juvenile courthouse is a project 
the County of Riverside’s Economic Development Agency is fully funding to replace superior 
court space in the former Indio County Administrative Building. He indicated that in 2013, the 
superior court had to vacate that county administrative building so the county could demolish the 
building to construct its East County Detention Center. He stated that this space-replacement 
project, which will be located adjacent to the juvenile hall in the Southwest Justice Center, will 
provide the superior court a new, two-courtroom juvenile courthouse for juvenile delinquency 
and dependency departments.  
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He noted that completion of this new juvenile courthouse is expected in summer 2017, and to 
have the requested name incorporated in the signage for the new courthouse, council staff must 
gain approval of the name at this time to assist the County of Riverside with its preparation of the 
signage design submittal for fabrication. He stated that the superior court’s requested name for 
the new juvenile courthouse based on its location and case type meets the criteria (under section 
III.B.2.a) of the Judicial Council’s Courthouse Naming Policy and recommended that owing to 
its precise compliance with the policy the committee make a recommendation to the Judicial 
Council for final action/approval. 

Action:  The subcommittee—with the exception of the members who were absent as shown 
above—voted unanimously on the following motion: 

1. Recommend the Judicial Council approve the request to name the new juvenile courthouse, 
which is under construction in the Southwest Justice Center in the City of Murrieta, as the 
Southwest Juvenile Courthouse, Superior Court of California, Riverside County. 

A D J O U R N M E N T  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 PM. 

Approved by the subcommittee on October 24, 2016. 


